## 1 August 2021

## COVID-19 Update #1 ±Term 3 (2021) ±From the Principal for Parents and Caregivers

## Dear Parents & Caregivers

I am writing to further update you on the changing situation in response to coronavirus - COVID-19. The Queensland Government and Queensland Health have announced that the Greater Brisbane area, including Redlands, will lock down as at 4.00pm Saturday, 31 July 2021 for 3 days. Please be advised that Victoria Point State High School has had zero reported cases to date.

The announcement advises schools will remain open for children of essential workers anotheryl stay at home.

The school canteen will remain open for Break 1.

## Face Masks

There is now a requirement that, in the 11 affected local government areas, all high school students and all staff in all schools (i.e. special, primary and secondary) are to wear masks while at school. This includes travelling to and from school and moving between classes, whilst in the classroom and at breaks. Students unable to wear a mask due to a medical condition (or disability) are asked to carry a note on their person from a Parent/Caregiver. A Parent/Caregiver will be contacted for any student refusing

